Wolf Recovery in Yellowstone National Park

Gray wolves, effective predators on large maminals, were native to
Yellowstone. They were extirpated by 1927, when national policy was to

exterminate wolves on all public lands. From the 1930s until recently,
lands surrounding the park were strewn with strychnine baits, cyanide
coyote getters, and, until 1972, Compound 1080 stations.

were at hand in every stock and hunting camp.
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An intensive study from 1975

to 1977 and sporadic sightings (nine possible 1980-1986) suggest that no
viable wolf population lives in the park.

The wolf's ecological niche in the park is vacant - a departure from the
purpose stated in the park's 1973 Master Plan to perpetuate the park's
natural ecosystem. Management policies for resource management in national
parks are to maintain and perpetuate their natural integrity. The policies
encourage reintroduction of natural species extirpated by humans, where
adequate habitat exists.

The gray wolf is listed as endangered in the contiguous states except
Minnesota under the Endangered Species Act of 1973 (ESA).

A Northern Rocky
Mountain Wolf Recovery Plan was produced by an interagency team in 1980. A
revised plan was signed August 3, 1987. The plan proposes reintroduction
of an experimental group of wolves into the Yellowstone area. The 1982
amendments to the ESA allow experimental populations of endangered species
to be reintroduced with added management flexibility to contain the
population and remove problem animals. The plan recognizes that
compliance with the National Environmental Policy Act requires an
environmental impact statement, with public participation, before any
significant recovery action is begun.
Following a management pattern similar to one that has evolved to recover

and manage the threatened grizzly bear, three management zones would be set
up to facilitate wolf recovery. Management Zone I would be a unit of more
than 3,000 square miles containing key all-year habitat to sustain 10
breeding pairs of wolves, with less than 20 percent of the land devoted to
livestock grazing. There, the first management priority, along with
perpetuation of the natural ecosystem, including other native species,
would be wolf recovery. Management Zone II would be a flexible buffer area
where wolves can occupy some key habitat, but where management preference
would be given to livestock grazing and other land uses.

would be controlled.

Problem wolves

Management Zone III is where wolf-human conflicts

would be minimized. If wolves were to pose a problem to humans, they would
be controlled. Other established uses would take priority over wolf
recovery.

